
AFCA Meeting 7 p.m. March 21 at Barrett School Library

     An update on plans for transforming Ballston Mall into 
Ballston Quarter tops the agenda of our AFCA monthly meet-
ing on Wednesday, March 21st, at 7 pm in the Barrett School 
library. The meeting will also include a presentation of pho-
tos of local wildlife by nature photographer David Howell.  
     Carmen Strauchon from Forest City (the Ballston Quarter 
developer) will show project photos and plans, discuss the 
construction timeline, and share tenant and store infor-
mation.  She will be available to answer questions such as 
regarding traffic and density.  The 25,000-square-foot food 
court is scheduled to open later this year with 18 restaurants 
including Ted’s Bulletin.   
     In the second half of the meeting, amateur nature pho-
tographer and Greenbrier section resident David Howell will 
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present a slide show of some of the 300 species that he has 
photographed in Arlington County over the past few years. 
Nearly all these species could be found by anyone with a 
little effort, patience and knowledge, just walking in Arling-
ton’s parks and neighborhoods.
     His photos have been exhibited in the atrium of the Cen-
tral Library, at two County fairs, at three Community Centers, 
and at both Long Branch Nature Center and Gulf Branch 
Nature Center (currently and ongoing). They have also been 
included in two professional publications and are used on 
educational signage in Alexandria’ Four Mile Run Park and 
the restoration project on Arlington’s side of the same Four 
Mile Run segment.
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     It is Saturday morning 
and between a row of pine 
trees and Barrett elemen-
tary school are dozens of 
people of all ages milling 
about, many chatting, some 
listening to an acoustic 
singer while drinking lo-
cally roasted coffee, while a 

farmers and other food providers would participate.
     A small group of volunteers has been planning the mar-
ket since around the first of the year.  Recent developments 
include the selection of a logo (see insert) after a commu-
nity feedback process that revealed it was the overwhelm-
ing favorite of several options.  We have also begun vendor                                                            
selection.  The level of interest            .....continued on page 2

mom asks a young daughter how many cucumbers she wants 
to eat during the week.  Crates of apples sit nearby while 
some passersby munch on a warm snack.
     Sound too idealistic to be true?  Come this spring, our 
community may be fortunate enough to host the Lubber 
Run Farmers Market.  The Market would be open on Satur-
day mornings May through November in part of the Barrett 
Elementary School parking lot.  Roughly a dozen regional 
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submissions is the first of the month. E-mail submissions 
of up to 400 words to newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 
Space often fills up before the deadline.
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by farmers and other food producers has been surprisingly 
strong for a new market.  In fact, we expect to open with a 
strong mix of producers, including those selling fruits, veg-
etables, bread, meats, eggs, and prepared food items.  
     And, we are humbled by the support so far from the 
local community. In fact, Arlington Forest Civic Association, 
Ballston Row-Henderson HOA, Ballston Row-Pershing HOA, 
and Cathcart Springs HOA have issued letters of support for 
the proposed market.  Arlington Public Schools has en-
dorsed the use of its space and the use permit application 
is expected to go before the County Board for approval on 
May 19th. 
     Want to get involved?  Opportunities exist for you to 
support the market on your own schedule, such as by man-
aging a social media engagement campaign or contacting 
local merchants for sponsorships, or through commitments 
to spend a couple hours helping with market operations 
after opening. Please contact robswennesftt@outlook.com.
The Lubber Run Farmers Market has great promise to pro-
mote healthy eating and provide opportunities to strength-
en community relationships.  We look forward to continu-
ing to share updates in the months ahead. And, we hope to 
see you at the Market once it opens!

Farmers Market 

...continued from page 1

 Why farmers markets?
-- Local markets strengthen community connections    
and collaboration
-- Freshly picked, in-season produce is at its peak in 
flavor and nutrition
-- Local markets help new and smaller farmers be 
successful and save farmland
-- It's a great way to get kids interested in healthy 
eating

    

Start cleaning out those closets because Arlington Forest’s 
long-running annual Community Yard Sale is around the 
corner.  This year's event will be on Saturday, May 19th. 
With around 40 Arlington Forest households participating 
each year, the event attracts bargain hunters from around 
the Metro area who are drawn to the convenience of cruis-
ing though one area to visit many sales.  See next month's 
newsletter for suggestions on how to hold a successful 
sale.

Community Yard Sale
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     Spring is the perfect season for block parties. If your 
block is not among the many in Arlington Forest that hold 
annual block parties, you might consider setting one up 
this spring. Block parties are a great way to bring together 
neighbors who live more than a few doors apart.  Kids have 
a blast playing in the closed-off street while adults enjoy 
a pot-luck dinner and good conversation. You can put out 
a sign-up sheet to voluntarily collect e-mail addresses in 
order to create a block e-mail collective to communicate 
throughout the year.
     To organize a block party, first talk up the idea with a 
few neighbors and get them to agree on a date and time 
(typically a Sunday afternoon).  Then create a simple 
printed flyer and deliver it door-to-door inviting everyone 
else on the block and informing them of the temporary 
street closure.  The organizers might want to volunteer to 
provide tables to put food on and paper plates, cups, nap-
kins, and eating utensils.  Everyone should bring chairs for 
themselves along with food or dessert to share.    
     If you live in a cul-de-sac, you might be able to infor-
mally close off the end of the street during your block 
party.  But if you live on a through street, you need to get 

It's Block Party Season
by John Naland

 

Adam (RT) Tnaib 

 

202-725-0055 
adamt@kw.com 

Your neighbor and realtor in Arlington Forest 

 

 

 
If you are thinking about selling this spring, now is  
the perfect time to start getting your home ready.  

Please contact me for a free/no obligation  
consultation to learn about simple things you can  

do to improve the value of your home.  
I look forward to working with you. 

 

 

the County to deliver large orange safety cones for you to 
put at the ends of the block to detour non-resident traf-
fic.  To do so, apply for a block party permit at the main 
County office building at least 72 hours before the event 
(they strictly enforce that deadline).  There is a $64 fee for 
the permit and six safety cones (you can recoup the fee by 
putting out a donation jar during the block party).
     For details, search "block party" on the County website.
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     It also includes a huge number of great music shows 
reflecting individual producers’ personal music knowledge 
and interests, with a strong emphasis on local and area 
music and performers.  Some may remember Mary Cliff’s 
long-running Saturday night folk music show from other 
area public radio stations; now she has moved to WERA on 
Saturday nights!
     Check out the schedule (go to https://www.wera.fm/ 
and click on “Programming”) to see the tremendous range 
of music and interests represented – blues, DMV-centric 
bands and shows, rock and pop gems that seldom get com-
mercial airplay, jazz, folk, classical, reggae, hip-hop, world 
music...you name it and you can probably find it on WERA!  

Spring Cleanup: Mark your calendar for the morning of 
Saturday, April 21st, for AFCA's seventh annual Arlington 
Forest Spring Cleanup. We will pick up trash, remove 
invasive plants, and otherwise beautify our public spaces. 
Cleanup sites will be Lubber Run Park, the Arlington Blvd 
southside buffer strip, and the Four Mile Run streambed 
at the foot of N. Greenbrier Street. Please join your neigh-
bors at one of those sites. More details will appear in next 
month’s newsletter.

Arlington’s Own Radio Station
by Janet Irwin

     Have you tuned in yet to Arlington’s own local radio 
station?  If not, you should give it a listen.  WERA-LP 96.7’s 
mission is to enlighten, enrich, and entertain Arlington’s 
diverse community by promoting and facilitating indepen-
dent radio.
     On December 6, 2015, Arlington entered a new era 
with the introduction of WERA-LP 96.7 onto the FM dial.  
WERA's programming is produced by and for the commu-
nity. The station is an outlet for anyone interested in creat-
ing, producing, and delivering broadcast-quality content to 
the Arlington community and surrounding area. WERA-LP 
features local-centric programming brought to you by 
talented and dedicated volunteer producers working in a 
wide variety of genres and styles to bring the sights and 
sounds of the Arlington area to our listeners. 
     Programming includes numerous useful and stimulat-
ing shows such as Lyn Borton’s Choose to Be Curious every 
Wednesday morning at 10, and Arlington Voices hosted by 
Andrew Schneider on Friday mornings at 10 -- an interview 
program featuring Arlington residents from all walks of life.  
There is a wide variety of other arts, current issues, and lo-
cal business-oriented shows, including Forester Sal D’itri’s 
inspirational “Grace in Thirty” every Wednesday at 6pm.

The Spring real estate market has 
arrived, and the supply of homes is 
increasing so far in March and so is 
buyer activity, with an absorption rate 
of 1.5 months. It’s is a seller’s market 
for sure and bidding wars do happen, 
although not at the pace they did a few 
years ago. Sellers have options on 
pricing strategies and most will view 
initial realistic positioning in a value 
range as the best strategy to attract 
educated buyers, who have easy access 
to available market data. Days on 
market is influential and impacts how 
buyers approach an offer. They don’t 
have much leverage in the first few 
weeks and won’t present lowball offers 
on a fresh commodity. 
Mortgage rates increased in early 
March, with current fixed rates 
averaging 4.5%. According to Freddie 
Mac, the average mortgage rate from 
the 1970s-2000 was about 7%, the 
average rate from 2000-2008 was 6% 
and since 2008 they’ve been between   

3.5 to 4%. Freddie Mac currently 
predicts that rates will reach about 5% 
by the end of 2018.	
About 1/3rd of recent purchases in the 
area were made with less than 20% 
down payment. Conventional loans are 
available at 3%, 5%, 10% and 15% 
down. Some local lenders have special 
programs with 3% to 5% down using 
conventional financing and eliminate 
the monthly mortgage insurance 
payment. Other options are to avoid 
PMI (private mortgage insurance) are 
80/20 (zero down), 80/15/5 (5% down) 
and 80/10/10 (10% down).  
With low home inventory and strong 
buyer demand, the reputation of the 
mortgage lender is a critical component 
of any transaction. A pre-approval 
letter from a strong local lender is a key 
factor for winning a competitive bid. 
Some lenders can close a loan in 2 to 3 
weeks, which is attractive to sellers. 
Need some advice on mortgage lenders 
and how to compete? Let’s talk! 
 

One important	tip for prospective buyers 
who are planning to buy - Don’t 
finance new big-ticket items before 
purchasing as this will affect your debt-
income ratio negatively. This can hurt 
your chances when seeking the best 
financing rates and may affect how 
much you can afford. A 1/4% 
difference in interest rates can impact 
your payment.	

 

 

 

 

 

	

	

Casey O'Neal 
Associate Broker 

703-217-9090 
casey@caseyoneal.com 

RE/MAX Allegiance 
www.caseyoneal.com 

 
FREE Notary Service for 

Arl. Forest Residents! 
 
Before you place your 
home on the market - I 
can help you be as ready 
as possible.  Contact me 
for a Room by Room 
Review and I can share 
quick and easy tips to 
either make your house 
show like a model or sell 
it “as-is”. 
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Around the Forest
Lubber Run Community Center:  The fifth and final com-
munity engagement meeting prior to the start of construc-
tion was held on February 28th.  The 50-page presentation 
complete with artist renderings of the final design of the 
new building and its grounds can be viewed by searching 
“Lubber Run Community Center project” on the County 
website.  The existing Center will close by early July and 
demolition will begin in the Fall.  The new building is ex-
pected to open in 2020-2021. 

Traffic Circle Tree:  The County will plant a Scarlet Oak 
tree in the traffic circle at the Shopping Center sometime 
in May.  The tree replaces the American Holly that stood 
on that site from 1941 to 2017.  AFCA will organize a 
short ceremony (as was done in 1941 when the Holly tree 
was planted) that will include expressing appreciation to 
nearby-resident Joseph Cockrell who cared for the Holly 
tree in recent decades (removing invasive vines, etc).  Look 
for details in a future newsletter.

Storm Cleanup:  If you still have a pile of branches in front 
of your house from the March 2nd windstorm, the County 
will haul it away if you a) put it in your organic cart, b) bun-
dle it with string for pickup along with your regular trash, 
or c) request an unbundled brush pickup by going online to 
http://solidwaste.arlingtonva.us/ or calling 703-228-6570.  

Message from Claire and Joe Cockrell: “After living in 
Arlington Forest for 54 years, we are moving to Sunrise at 
Bluemont Park for health reasons. It's not too far away...
just moving from Lubber Run Park to Bluemont Park. Living 
in Arlington Forest has been a joy for us and our son, Tim. 
We have so many happy memories and have made many 
wonderful friends. Joe has especially been honored to 
have worked with the AFCA. We hope Arlington Forest will 
continue to be an active and inviting community. We shall 
miss it very much.”

  
 

You Don't Have to Interview the  
#1 Remodeler in Arlington... But...  

Why Wouldn't You? 
For a larger Graph image 

and more information 
about the Graph, visit our 

website at 

        www.CookBros.org/ArlForest 

Tree Grant Program:  To help 
keep the "forest" in Arlington 
Forest, AFCA will pay you to 
plant a tree on your property. 
AFCA offers matching grants 
to neighbors who plant tree 
from an approved list of shade 
trees. Grants of up to $125 will 

cover one-half of the cost of buying and planting a tree. 
The application must be approved before the purchase. 
For details and the application form, go to 
www.arlingtonforestva.org and click on the AFCA tab.
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     Do you have half-empty paint cans gathering dust in 
your basement? What about unneeded car fluids, house-
hold cleaners, or garden chemicals? Or maybe an obsolete 
computer or television?
     Arlington's semi-annual E-CARE event allows residents 
to safely get rid of hazardous household materials and 
electronics which cannot be discarded in regular trash. The 
next E-CARE takes place between 8:30 AM and 3 PM on 
Saturday, March 31st (held rain or shine) at the Yorktown 
High School parking lot.
     Acceptable electronics include computers, printers, 
keyboards, scanners, copiers, cellphones, and televisions.  
Acceptable hazardous materials include automotive fluids, 
batteries, compact fluorescent light bulbs, fire extinguish-
ers, flammable solvents, fluorescent tubes, household 
cleaners, lawn chemicals, paint, pesticides, petroleum 
products, and propane gas cylinders.  Acceptable small 
metal items include pots, pans, tools, pipes, venetian 
blinds, and small appliances.
     Just load up your car with the unwanted items and 
then drive through the various stations -- dropping off 
paint cans at one station, TVs at another station, and so 
on. There is a $20 recycling fee for CRT televisions, but no 
charge for LED or LCD monitors or TVs.
     The non-profit group Bikes for the World will collect 

E-CARE

     It’s Spring! Songbirds return from their wintering lands 
to our Forest, serenading us and starting new families. 
They pollinate flowers, vegetables and trees and help man-
age mosquito and garden pest populations. Unless, that is, 
a roaming cat pounces on a parent. The remaining parent 
can’t protect, feed and coach the brood solo. Five birds, a 
generation, die. 
     With 70 million roaming in the U.S., cats pose a greater 
threat to songbirds than habitat loss. We witness cats kill-
ing birds near our feeders and among flowers and shrubs 
where cats hide and then ambush birds.
     Please keep your cat indoors during bird breeding 
season. Or confine your pet cat with cat-proof fencing. See 
samples at https://www.deerbusters.com/cat-fence-kits/.  
At the very least, limit your cat’s outdoor time to mid-day, 
when birds have a better chance of spotting a predator. 
Those of us who love the wildlife our Forest attracts thank you.

Good Cats, Bad Cats
by a Neighbor

serviceable bikes to be sent to countries where they are 
needed for basic transportation.  Other local non-profits 
will accept household goods for low-income families in 
Honduras, eyeglasses for those needing them in El Salva-
dor, and durable medical equipment.
     For a full list of acceptable items, search "E-CARE" on 
the County website.



7

Your home, your investment.
Rely on a professional to help you.

Omar S. Sherzai
real eState COnSultant

703 474-1145 Cell
703 531-3070 DireCt
703 536-8723 Fax
OMar@lNF.COM
WWW.OMarSHerZai.lNF.COM

as a resident of arlington Forest, i work hard 
to provide my neighbors with the very best service. 

right now, demand for homes like ours is 
extremely high, with interest rates at an 

all-time low and very little inventory available. 
if you are considering selling or buying a home, 

let me show you how working with a knowledgeable 
professional can make the experience great! 

i look forward to meeting with you.

Community CalendarForest Exchange
Next AFCA Meeting:  Wednesday, March 21st, 7 PM, 
Barrett Elementary School. See page 1 for details.

E-CARE:  Saturday, March 31st at Yorktown High School 
parking lot. Semi-annual recycling event.

Neighborhood Spring Cleanup:  Saturday, April 21st. Help 
beautify our neighborhood parks.

Annual Yard Sale:  Saturday, May 19th. Turn unwanted stuff 
into cash.

Taste of Arlington:  May 20th. Annual food tasting event 
along Wilson Blvd near Ballston Mall.

Lubber Run Amphitheater:  Live entertainment under the 
stars resumes in June.

Arlington County Fair:  August 15th to 19th.  Rides, food, 
displays, and racing pigs.

Future AFCA Meetings: 
April 18: School Board Chair Barbara Kanninen
May 16:  Picnic and Annual Membership Meeting
September 19: AFCA begins a new year of advocacy

Cleaning for you! is a reliable all-in-one home cleaning 
service. We offer many services for houses, townhouses, 
apartments, or offices, including move in/out cleaning. 
Our trustworthy staff is bonded and insured. Free in-home 
estimates for weekly, biweekly, monthly, or occasional 
services. Good references, years of experience, flexible 
scheduling, reasonable rates. We bring our own equip-
ment. Call Marlene (703) 402-8792. Professional Cleaning 
Guaranteed.

RailsPosts
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Barcroft School News

  
  

JIM MCGARITY
Associate Broker

Member NVAR Multi Million
Dollar Club

703-283-7509
E-Mail:

jim.mcgarity@longandfoster.com

Your Neighbor in Arlington Forest
  If you are considering putting your home on the market, I would suggest that you begin 

getting your home ready as soon as possible. By having your home ready and in great shape 
for the new owners, the price that you get will be higher than if you don't prepare the home 
for sale. I have a list of things that owners should do in preparation to market their home. If 

you would like to meet with me to see your home and give you some ideas on how to 
prepare it, please call me for a free, no obligation consultation . With the inventory low,

 it is an ideal time to sell your home.  I look forward to meeting with you.

Jim

     Barcroft Elementary students have been enjoying fun 
activities lately.  BiBa Chat (the bilingual parents’ group) 
and the PTA sponsored a fantastic Valentines’ party, with a 
DJ, balloons, and delicious food.  Based on ticket sales and 
the enthusiastic group we welcomed on February 16th, it 
appears that more than 100 families were represented!  
It’s great to support a community-building activity while 
also raising money for field trips, teacher training and 
other important things in support of the school.
     On March 6th, a number of 5th-graders from Barcroft 
and other APS elementary schools were honored at an 
artists’ reception at the Arlington Education Center on N. 
Quincy.  APS will display their art there until April 4th.
     Spring break is the week of March 26th, followed by 
spring intersession.  For this optional two weeks in the 
spring and fall, students may choose from varied offerings 
that enrich their school experience with fun topics like art 
exploration, yoga, and cooking.  
     STEAM Family Learning Night is coming up on March 
20th.  Join us for exciting games and activities in science, 
technology, engineering, art and math.  In the fall, there 
was a great family game night, and there’s now a game 
library with suggested age ranges, skills targeted, and guid-
ing questions for parents to ask.

     The PTA will sponsor an adults-only fundraiser at the 
Barcroft Community House the evening of April 28th 
where guests can enjoy food and drink while listening to 
live acoustic music.  Stay tuned for ticket information, as 
details are being finalized.

Upcoming AFCA Events: 
Spring Cleanup, April 21st  

Community Yard Sale, May 19th
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Is	This	You?	
                              

  
 
Whatever you are looking for – I’m always happy 

to help! 
	

Cachion	Homes	
Expect	to	be	Helped,	Not	Sold	
	

						 			 	Member	Long	&	Foster	Executive	Club.	

	

	

Paul Cachion, MBA 
Cell:		571-216-6802	

Email:		CachionHomes@gmail.com	

     Project manager Santosh Neupane recently briefed the 
Neighborhood Conservation Advisory Council (NCAC) on 
the County’s ongoing Streetlights Management Plan (SMP), 
which focuses on researching new streetlight technol-
ogy, investigating ways to enhance the appearance of our 
streetscapes, updating lighting standards and improving 
outage reporting.
     Currently, the County owns and manages about 39 
percent of our streetlights, Dominion Power about 59 per-
cent, and VDOT about 2 percent. A graphic showing which 
streetlights are managed by whom looks like a handful of 
green and red confetti flung across the County map. This 
plus the multiple models and ages of streetlights can result 
in longer waits and higher costs for repairs, as well as oc-
casional digging mistakes when a Dominion team acciden-
tally cuts a County light cable, or vice versa. 
     While streetlight ownership won’t change soon, the 
County is currently planning to update its own streetlight 
system, researching best technologies and practices to 
achieve safety, sustainability (energy savings, health, en-
vironmental impacts), and streetscape priorities. “Smart” 
streetlights may adjust wattage—bright when pedestrians 
and bikers need them, then dimmer as streets empty. A 
light may notify repair teams when it needs repair. Adjust-
able domes may reduce unwanted light going into resi-

dent’s bedrooms. To learn more about the plans, search 
“Streetlights Management Plan” on the County website. 
     In the meantime, to report a streetlight outage, fol-
low instructions on the County’s Report-A-Problem page 
(https://topics.arlingtonva.us/reportproblem/).  The 
County will send a repair team or will relay the message to 
Dominion Power if they own the malfunctioning light.

Streetlight Management Planning

Bicycle Transportation Planning
     As part of Arlington’s Master Transportation Plan, a bi-
cycle working group is updating the County’s 2008 Bicycle 
Plan, analyzing best practices, and developing a strategy 
for making and keeping bicycling convenient and attrac-
tive for transportation, exercise, and play?  How can we 
meet the needs of potential cyclists from a wide range of 
ages, abilities and backgrounds? How can we balance the 
interests of motorists, pedestrians and cyclists on often 
crowded roadways?
     Priorities may include closing gaps between unconnect-
ed trails and identifying secondary roads for cyclists that 
parallel busy arteries like Columbia Pike, where a bicycle 
lane won’t fit. Some pedestrians avoid shared use trails be-
cause of speeding cyclists.  How can we best manage their 
needs? To find minutes from the working group’s meetings 
and future meeting dates, search "Master Transportation 
Bicycle Element" on the County website. 
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These Arlington Forest youths are available for babysitting, 
pet sitting, and other services. To be added or deleted, 
e-mail newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 

Southside:
-- Daniel O’Mara: dog walking, pet sitting, snow shoveling, 
leaf raking, tomara@teamcfw.com, 703-769-3767
-- Ethan O’Mara: dog walking, pet sitting, snow shoveling, 
leaf raking, tomara@teamcfw.com, 703-769-3767
-- Andrew Rogers: yard work, dog walking, pet sitting, 
andrewmcyt@gmail.com, 703-892-0226
-- Caroline Rogers: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
carolinearogers@verizon.net,703-892-0226
-- Julia Rogers (college breaks only): babysitting (RC 
certified), yard work, juliaerogers23@gmail.com, 
703-892-0226

Greenbrier Section:
-- CeCe Collinson: babysitting (references), pet sitting, dog 
walking, plant watering, mail collection, 703-528-3595 
-- Donna Corina: babysitting (RC certified), dog walking, 
pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, tutoring, 
703-248-8885
-- Ethan Hall (college breaks only): snow shoveling, 
k.hall.b@verizion.net, 302-650-4428
-- Jack Holt: babysitting (RC certified), yard work, snow 
shoveling, leaf raking, watering plants, tutoring, 
jackloginname@gmail.com, call or text 703-470-8040
-- Anthony Lawson: yard work, pet sitting, dog walking, 
703-933-8880
-- Charlotte Lawson: leaf raking, pet sitting, dog walking, 
703-933-8880
-- Reid Messman: pet sitting, dog walking (references), 
703-469-1988
-- Shea Messman: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-469-1988
-- Alexandra Orli: babysitting (references), mother's 
helper, pet sitting, watering plants, call 703-528-5618
-- Carsten Schoer: math tutoring, soccer lessons, snow 
shoveling, leaf raking, yard work, carstenschoer@gmail.
com, call/text 703-209-0905
-- Leah Shvedova: babysitting (references), tutoring 
through 8th grade (Social Science, English, Algebra), pet 
sitting, watering plants, 571-426-6818
-- Emma Weaver: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-875-8185

Kids for Hire
Northside:
-- Daniel Brancati: yard work, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
car washing (in your driveway), daniel@barms.org, 
703-243-1916
-- Laura Brancati: babysitting (RC certified), dog walking, 
pet sitting, laura@barms.org, 703-243-1916
-- Riittisha Choudhary: tutoring, babysitting (ages 4-12), 
yard work, riittishachoudhary@gmail.com
-- Ely Constantine: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
lawn mowing, cpconstantine@comcast.net, 703-841-9229
-- Tyler Dinan: babysitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dog walking, chrisbettdinan@aol.com, 703-525-5763
-- Alex Eng: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Evan Eng: pet sitting, dog walking, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Jeremy Fagen: pet sitting (any animal), dog walking, 
plant watering, jdoxen11001@gmail.com, 703-200-2396
-- Leina Gabra: babysitting (ages 4-12), house sitting, 
leinagabra@gmail.com, 703-973-8914
-- Ethan Nissenson: lawn mowing, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, Enissenson@verizon.net, 703-201-0523
-- Sophie Stewart: mother's helper, pet sitting, 
sophiestewart4@gmail.com, 703-402-5494

 Next AFCA Meeting: 
Wednesday, March 21st 
 Update on Ballston Quarter 
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R & M 
CLEANING SERVICES
Reliable - Experienced - Good References
Flexible Scheduling - Reasonable Rates

We Bring Our Own Equipment

Call MARYEN or RAUL
703-321-5335

Free-in-home
Estimate --
Weekly/Bi-weekly/
Monthly or Occasionally --
Move-in or Move-out Office

Buy One
Get One $7 Off!
Get $7 off one Lunch or Dinner 

Entree when purchasing a  
Second Lunch or Dinner Entree

Of Equal or Greater Value 

Good Daily for 
Arlington Foresters
With This Coupon
For Dine-in Only

One Coupon per Party
Not Valid with Luncheon Specials, 

Soft Shell Crab and Crispy Flounder  
Menu, any Special of  

Maximum Discount $7 
Coupon expires April 15, 2018

We honor all Major Credit Cards

4819 1st Street North
Arlington, VA 22203

(Arlington Forest Shopping Center)

Tel: 703-522-1311
www.crystalThai.com

Dine-in   Pick-Up  Delivery

Fine Food
Fine Service

Fine Neighbors

www.etzhayim.net      703.979.4466      2920 Arlington Boulevard, Arlington, VA 22204

DAVEN! NOSH! DO A MITZVAH!
 at Congregation Etz Hayim in Arlington, Virginia

We offer a vibrant Religious School, a Preschool with 
part- and full-day options, social action activities, 
Israeli Folk Dancing, adult education classes, a 
Jewish-interest library, and much more!

Congregation Etz Hayim is a warm, inclusive, 
Conservative congregation that reveres and 
embraces the rich heritage of our Jewish traditions 
and teachings. As a modern, egalitarian community, 
we encourage diversity and freedom of expression, 
recognizing that each of us chooses our own path in 
Judaism.

Welcome home to Congregation 

Etz Hayim—you belong here.

Shabbat Services 

Fridays, 6:15 pm

Saturdays, 10:00 am

Weekly Minyanim 

Thursdays, 7:00 am 

Sundays, 9:30 am 
(on religious school 
days only)

Our Weekly & Holiday Services 
Are Open to All

    Help Neighborhood Schools
Link your Harris Teeter VIC cards to help your neighborhood and local schools that many of our children attend! It’s absolutely free to do!
Choose up to five different schools to link to, then hand this page to the customer service desk during your next visit to Harris Teeter. 

 
3906 - Barrett ES           4238 - Barcroft ES          4378 - ATS ES           5109 - Key ES           3954 - Kenmore MS

3905 - Thomas Jefferson MS     3917 - Washington Lee HS     4566 - Wakefield HS



New Forest Valet
Quality Cleaning Since 1967

Drycleaning - Laundry - Shoe Repair

Alterations - Draperies - Quilts

Specializing in Delicate

and Fancy Items

Arlington Forest Shopping Center

703-525-4354
7 to 7 Mon-Fri,  9-3 Sat

“Fussy Cleaning for 
Nice People”

Brick’s Pizza
8 Years of Great Pizza

703-243-6600
Cheese 12”- $10.49, 14”- $12.49

16”- 14.99
Each topping  $.99  $1.49  $1.99

On Tuesdays:
 Buy one pizza,

get one free
Arlington Forest Shopping Center

Hours: 11 am - Midnight M-F
Sat 11 am-1 am, Sun 11 am-11 pm

Individualized Care in 
Pet’s Own Home

Pet Transportation | Security Visits
House Sitting | Licensed & Bonded

703-207-9666
Arlington Forest references

Quality Work at a reasonable price!

Call today for a FREE estimate 
703-524-5252

A Forester-owned business
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Pre-K (Age 4 by Sept.30)  
through 8th grade

Affordable Tuition
Before and After School Program

Small Class Sizes
Many Extracurricular Activities

825 South Taylor Street
Arlington, VA 22204

703-892-4846
w w w. O S VA . O R G

Murphy's Funeral Homes
Robert J Murphy, Founder

Barry M. Murphy, Senior Advisor
	


